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Meridian Service Metro District

Recreation Center Mission:

To offer a healthy lifestyle for the

residents of Meridian Ranch through

facilities and programs for personal

fitness, group exercise, organized sports,

aquatics, and special community events.











Snow Schedules

Snow closures and delayed openings of the Meridian Ranch Recreation Center occur on the same days as
the School District 49 closures and delayed starts. The District performs snow removal on public trails and
the El Paso County Department of Public Works removes snow from County roads including roads in
Meridian Ranch. Residents are required to remove snow from sidewalks adjacent to their houses.

District Budget/Fee Setting Process

It’s that time of year for the District to consider budgets and fees for 2024. The District Board of Directors
must balance the desires of residents who want limited or no fee increases with the requests of other
residents for additional services and improvements to public landscaping and facilities. Meanwhile, the
District must respond to increases in the State minimum wage, increases to electricity and natural gas
charges, and other normal cost increases. Opportunities for the public to watch the process and to provide
input will occur at the Meridian Service Metropolitan District Board of Directors meeting on Wednesday,
November 8 at 10:30 a.m., and at the Meridian Ranch Metropolitan District Board of Director meeting on
Wednesday November 8, at 5:30 p.m., at an informal Meridian Ranch Budget Workshop on Wednesday,
November 15, 6:00-8:00 p.m. The informal Budget Workshop for Meridian Service will be held the following
night, Thursday November 16 from 6:00-8:00 p.m. The formal public hearings for the 2024 budgets will be
held during the Board of Directors meeting on Wednesday, December 6 at 10:30 a.m. for the Meridian
Service Metropolitan District and at 5:30 p.m. for the Meridian Ranch Metropolitan District. All meetings are
held at the Meridian Ranch Recreation Center on Londonderry Drive at Angeles Rd. Watch the District’s
website for proposed 2024 budgets and proposed fee increases. 

Watch for news and updates about these and other matters on the District’s website.

Don’t Forget to Winter Water

Limited snowfall, low humidity, minimal soil moisture, and variable temperatures often damage trees
shrubs, perennials, and lawns. Many landscape plants grow roots throughout the winter and need moisture
to survive.
Most trees’ absorbing roots are in the top 12 inches of the soil, and root systems can spread two or three
times the height of the tree. Apply water both within and just outside the dripline, deeply and slowly, so it
moistens the zone to a depth of 12 inches. Apply water to several locations under the dripline.

Fall and winter watering (October through March) should be done one to four times per month, depending
on temperature and soil conditions. Consistent moisture is needed; drought-stressed plants are more
vulnerable to infestations, and branch and twig dieback.

Manager’s Message

Jim Nikkel, General Manager
 Meridian Service Metropolitan District – Water, Sewer, Drainage, Parks, Recreation

www.meridianranchmetro.org 

http://www.meridianranchmetro.org/






Instructor Spotlight



We value our members and instructors time; therefore we ask all
members to arrive on time for class to ensure proper set up and limit
disruptions once class has begun. 

If you are more than 10 minutes late, we ask that you please
attend the next available class, as entry will not be permitted.

Participants must register either online, or check-in at the front desk
for classes.

Appropriate clothing and footwear is required for class.

In an effort to extend the life of our studios, we ask that no food or
drink other than bottled water be brought into the studios.

In order to prolong the life of our equipment and for sanitation
purposes, we require all class participants to clean and disinfect
equipment after use. Paper towels and sanitizing wipes are provided
in each studio.

The studios are specifically for scheduled classes and/or programs;
any other use of the studios must be approved by and scheduled
through the group fitness director/rec center manager.

Children ages 13 and up may participate in group fitness classes
with a parent/guardian 18 or older. Ages 15 and up may participate
without adult supervision.
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MERIDIAN RANCH 

Rec Center

These policies are meant to ensure that classes run on schedule and
in a safe manner. We value your safety as well as the classes safety!

We strive to bring you a variety of high quality classes at MRRC.
Our trained and certified staff will do everything possible

to meet your needs and exceed your expectations.
We ask that you carefully read this information and follow all guidelines.



Meridian Ranch 

DRC Annual Assessment Notices will be mailed during the month of November – please do not throw
the envelope away! “Important Document Enclosed’ is noted on the outside of the envelope. The

annual assessment is due on January 1 each year. You may pay online through the Meridian Ranch
Homeowner Portal, your bank’s Bill Pay, or by mailing a check or money order.If you have any

questions regarding the annual assessment, please contact the DRC before January 1 so we can assist
you!

Section 4.22 for DRC No. 1 and Section 5.1 for DRC No. 2 of the Declaration establishes an obligation
upon each Owner of property to pay assessments to the DRC. Section 4.23 for DRC No. 1 and Section 5.2
for DRC No. 2 of the Declaration states: “The assessments levied by the Design Review Council shall be
used to promote the health, safety, and welfare of the Owners, to protect and enhance the value of the
Lots in the Property, and to provide the funds necessary to enforce the terms and conditions of the
Covenants.”

http://portal.warrenmgmt.com/?c=16 (DRC no 1)         http://portal.warrenmgmt.com/?c=99 (DRC no 2)
Please make sure you are able to access your Homeowner Portal before your assessment is due and
reach out to your DRC if you have any questions. If you are in DRC 1 please email
meridianranch@meridianranchdrc.org and if you are in DRC 2 please email
meridianranch2@meridianranchdrc.org and we can help you set up your login if you have issues logging
in.

If you have an alternate mailing address or have changed your mailing address, please make sure you
update this information regularly. This will ensure you receive important mailings such as your annual
assessment. You can update this information on the Homeowner Portal in the My Contact Info tab. To
add a mailing address, - select the drop down under Mailing Address and select New Address. Once you
have typed in the address and hit Update, your mailing address will automatically be updated in our
system. At the bottom of the page, you can also select New Contact and add additional email addresses
and phone numbers. You can also edit your existing contact information on this page.

Governing Documents can be found on the websites: 
http://portal.warrenmgmt.com/?c=16 (DRC 1)
http://portal.warrenmgmt.com/?c=99 (DRC 2)

DRC 1 & 2 

Questions? Please contact your Meridian Ranch DRC Management Team:
Jamie Adams, CMCA, AMS, PCAM – Managing Agent – Jamie@warrenmgmt.com

Chaylyn Petrik, DRC Coordinator- DRC@meridianranchdrc.org 
Julie Sampson, Governance Coordinator DRC 1 & DRC 2– GovernanceDRC1@meridianranchdrc.org  

Hannah Shea, Governance Coordinator DRC 2 – GovernanceDRC2@meridianranchdrc.org 

http://portal.warrenmgmt.com/?c=16
http://portal.warrenmgmt.com/?c=99
mailto:meridianranch@meridianranchdrc.org
mailto:meridianranch2@meridianranchdrc.org
http://portal.warrenmgmt.com/?c=16
http://portal.warrenmgmt.com/?c=99
mailto:Jamie@warrenmgmt.com
mailto:DRC@meridianranchdrc.org
mailto:GovernanceDRC1@meridianranchdrc.org
mailto:GovernanceDRC2@meridianranchdrc.org


STONEBRIDGE
Annual meeting of the Membership is set for Monday, November 13th at 6:00 p.m.
Light hors d’oeurves and refreshments will be served. The candidates bios are listed in
the portal under documents: meeting: Membership: Candidate bios. Please review the
bios. The candidates will be at the annual meeting to give an overview of who they are
and why they are running for the board. There is one director position available. Bret
Haycock, the developer representative will be off the board as his term has expired,
and there are no more lots owned by the developer in Stonebridge. We would like to
thank Bret for his dedication to the community and assisting with a smooth transition.

If you are unable to attend, please make sure your proxy is given to a board member
or an owner that is attending the meeting. The election will be taking place via
electionbuddy.com, so look for this information following the annual meeting.
A new key card system has been implemented! If you have not received your new key
card which gives you more access than before, please contact Estelle at
estelle@warrenmgmt.com. She will be happy to assist you in setting up your key card.
Only two cards per family. If you need additional cards, the cost is $25.00. 

Portal updates: 
https://portal.warrenmgmt.com/?c=95  Documents; Meetings: Minutes

Online payments of the Assessments can be completed through the portal.
Stop by the Lodge Monday through Friday from 10:00 to 5:00 p.m. to drop off plans, pick up a

key card, or get a tour of this beautiful amenity. Pickle ball courts are on a first-come; first-
serve basis for one hour increments. Please reserve your time on the Amenity Calendar.

Estelle - estelle@warrenmgmt.com  – P: 719-685-8767
Questions about improvements, governance, or selling? Please contact Jamie, Holly or Ashley

at Warren Management Group; Email: stonebridge@warrenmgmt.com











Still need to set up your Meridian
Ranch Recreation Center online portal?

Stop by the Meridian Ranch Recreation Center front desk to make sure your account is up
to date and your email is on file. 
THEN, go to meridianranch.clubautomation.com
Scroll down to the section labeled "First time here?"  and click on the "Access My Account"
icon. 
This will then prompt you to fill out your first name, last name, and email. Once this is done
and Club Automation was able to locate you in the system, an email will be sent to you to
prompt you to complete your online portal set up.

Questions or issues? Call 719-495-7119 or stop by MRRC front desk.

If you have something to report to Meridian Service Metro
District, you can use our website any time – just click the

“Contact Us” link on the top right of our homepage at
www.meridianservice.org. District staff do not regularly

monitor social media accounts, and they can provide better
service if residents report directly to them via the website.
And always remember, if it’s a life-threatening emergency,

call 911.

http://www.meridianservice.org/


MSMD Board of Directors:
President:
Butch Gabrielski

Secretary/Treasurer:
Wayne Reorda

Assistant Secretary/Treasurer
Bill Gessner
Mike Fenton
Tom Sauer

Meridian Ranch Recreation Center
Phone: 719-495-7119

mrrc@meridianservice.org
MSMD Office:

Phone 719-495-6567

www.meridianservice.org
www.meridianranch.com

www.stonebridgecoloradosprings.com

Meridian Ranch Community Directory

Meridian Ranch Recreation Center
Mon-Fri 5:30 AM - 8:30 PM
Saturday: 8 AM - 6 PM
Sunday: 9 AM - 5 PM

MSMD Office
Mon-Fri 8 AM - 4:30 PM

Follow us on

Hours of Operation

Meridian Ranch DRC Management Team:
Jamie Adams, CMCA, AMS, PCAM – Managing Agent – Jamie@warrenmgmt.com

Julie Sampson, Governance Director – meridianranch@warrenmgmt.com 
Chaylyn Petrik, DRC Administrator- meridianranch2@warrenmgmt.com 

Governing Documents can be found on the website: 
DRC No. 1 & DRC No. 2  - portal.warrenmgmt.com/ ; Resources; 

Governing Documents 

mailto:Jamie@warrenmgmt.com
mailto:meridianranch@warrenmgmt.com
mailto:Chaylyn@warrenmgmt.com

